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Friday 3rd October 2025 

Dear Parents, 

 

Harvest Worship and food donations 

Thank you so much for all the generous donations for our Harvest Worship. Donations will be taken 

to the Living Waters food bank to support people in our community. Well done to Year 3 for leading 

a wonderful Harvest Worship for school and parents and sharing the message of giving thanks. 

 

Boys Football Tournament 

Mr Astle reports that it was another action-packed day at the football yesterday! We went into 

the final two matches knowing that we needed two wins if we had any hope of reaching the 

finals. The team delivered! A 1-0 victory in the first game came with help from Charlie, who fired a 

rocket along the floor from outside the penalty box. In the second match, we secured another 1-0 

victory, set up from a beautiful pass from Austin, right down the line of the pitch! We now have our 

fingers and toes crossed, waiting for the email which will tell us how we did. No matter what 

though, the team have done Euxton proud! 

 

Nasal Flu Spray 

The school health team are in school on 11th November to administer the nasal flu spray to all 

children whose parents have given permission.  The link to give permission has been sent to all 

parents again via email this week.  Please respond asap – the link closes this Sunday 5th October.  If 

you don’t want your child to have the nasal spray, please complete the section in the link.  

 

Staff Vacancy 

We are looking to recruit an experienced teaching assistant to join our KS1 team. If you know of 

anyone who may be interested in joining our staff team please share and signpost to the vacancy 

information on our school website. Thank you. 

 

 

High School Open Evenings 

Please see below many of the local secondary schools Open Evenings information: 

St Michaels CE High School – Open Day 9th October 9.30am-12pm  

Southlands High School – Open Day 14th October 9.15am-10.45am 

Holy Cross High School – Thursday 16th October 4.30-7pm (last entry 6.30pm) 

Please check the school website before a visit as some have booking systems on there. Should any 

parents wish to take their child round schools during the school day then please just let us know. We 

fully appreciate it’s a big decision and we are happy to help in any way we can. 

 

 

Fundraising Raffle & Bracelets 

Thank you to everyone who has supported fundraising efforts by either buying a raffle ticket or 

bracelet. Thank you to parents and Y6 children who organised the raffle and made bracelets to 

sell. The Y6 girls raised £125 yesterday selling bracelets.  Money raised will be donated to Emilia’s Go 

Fund Me which is to fund a future medical trial and option of treatments.  Thank you for your 

continued generosity. 
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Children and Family Wellbeing News 

The One Stop Shop was re-launched on the 11th September, with numerous parents attending to 

access support for a range of support or advice needs, in one location. 

This is running on the 2nd Thursday of every month (9th Oct, 13th Nov, 11th Dec), 9am till 12noon, at 

Inspire Youth Zone Chorley. Please see flyer below for more information. 

 

PTFA Autumn Disco 

Thursday 23rd October (last day of this half term): 

• Reception, Y1 and Y2: 3.30pm -4.30pm (Reception parents 

are welcome to accompany their child)   

• Y3, Y4, Y5 and Y6: 4.40- 5.40pm 

Attached to this newsletter is a flyer with a QR code to pay 

for your child’s ticket.  There is also a poster on the parent 

noticeboard and front door. A physical ticket won’t be 

issued as the PTFA will have class lists with all those who have 

paid for the disco as you arrive. 

Ticket price includes a drink and tuck shop will be available 

on the night. If you can offer some time to help out please contact the PTFA 

(euxtoncofeptfa@gmail.com) or the school office and we can add your name to the list of helpers. 

We hope to see you there! 

 

PTFA Newsletter 

Attached to this newsletter is a PTFA newsletter prepared by the team and includes lots of 

information and dates for your diaries. 

 

 

Reading volunteers 

We are looking for more reading volunteers to support school. We already 

have some wonderful members of our school family who come into school 

weekly. The children benefit enormously from volunteers as positive role 

models in the classroom and the extra reading sessions really help improve 

reading confidence and enjoyment. 

If you have some free time in the week to share with the children and would 

like to help spread the joy of reading in school, then please contact Mrs                                        

Obertelli via the school office. Any help is much appreciated by all. Thank you        

                                       For all your support. 

 

Healthy Snacks 

 

As a school we like to promote a healthy balanced diet. Please support 

us by only sending children into school with healthy snacks. We are still 

seeing lots of children bringing crisps and chocolate-based snacks into 

school. 

If children have toast in the morning, they will only need one snack for 

afternoon play if needed. Fruit is provided for free for infant children.  

 

We are an allergy-free school therefore snack options could include fruits and vegetables (fresh or 

dried), popcorn, rice cakes with nut-free butter, and specific brands of allergy-free bars. When 

choosing snacks, always check labels for hidden allergens and ensure they are prepared in a safe 

environment to avoid cross-contamination. Thank you for your support. 

 

 

Online Safety Newsletter 

This is attached with helpful guidance on YouTube and WhatsApp. 
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Parents’ Meetings 

We look forward to meeting with parents on Monday 20th October to discuss how the children have 

settled into their new classes and the progress they are making. Teachers will be in the school hall. 

Appointments are 5-minute slots starting from 2.30pm. If you think more discussion time is needed, 

please make arrangements to meet with your child’s teacher on another day. Appointments are 

now available to book via the School Spider App. Thank you for your support. 

 

The Football Development 

Matt Walsh and the team are back in our school holding another hugely popular holiday club in 

the half term break. Please see the poster attached for more information and guidance on how to 

book your child in. 

 

First Kick Holiday Club 

This multi-sport and football camp takes place at Southlands High School PR7 2NJ from Monday 27th 

to Friday 31st October. For more information and to book please visit www.firstkick.co.uk or call 01772 

428086.  We have been given a 1-day free voucher by the club. Please contact Mrs Hodges if your 

child would like to use it – first come, first served. 

 

Dates ahead: 

Friday 10th October – World Mental Health Day – non-uniform day, children to wear something blue 

to support Lancashire Mind charity. Donations of £1 will be gratefully received (see flyer). 

Monday 20th October - Parent’s Meetings from 2.30pm in the school hall. 

Wednesday 22nd October, 10:00am – Open day - if you would like to attend, please complete the 

sign-up form found on the front page of our school website. 

Thursday 23rd October – end of half term. School closes at 3.30pm. After school club on as usual. 

Friday 24th October – school closed for staff training INSET day.  

Tuesday 18th November, 10.00am – Open Day 

 

 

Community Centre Open Afternoon 

The Church Community Centre is hosting an open afternoon on Saturday 18th October. The centre 

will be showcasing its various groups and activities.  Refreshments will be available.  

All are welcome to come along between 2.30pm until 5pm to see what your village community 

centre offers!  Please share with others in the community. Thank you. 
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Equality Badge Award 

 

 

School have been awarded a second Equality and Inclusion 

Badge. We were visited by a Lancashire consultant who came 

to see the fantastic work that is going on in school. During the 

accreditation visit, she was impressed with the way the whole 

school actively works together to promote equality and how 

the actions from the audit have supported our school values 

and enhanced the school ethos around equalities. As a result, 

school were awarded the Disability Equality badge. Thank you 

to Ms Lucas, Mrs MacDonald and the children who met with 

Zainab and supported the accreditation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Best wishes, 

 

Mrs Mairi Ash 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In our Christian family, we all SHINE in the light of Jesus. 

Wisdom  Compassion  Humility  Friendship  Peace  Trust  Forgiveness  Hope 



 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 


